
Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Ben Baird, Sarah Bofferding, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Jim Gorham, Cynthia 
Haskin, Brent Rud, Mary Scofield, Drew Weaver 
 

Finance Council Members: Jeff Cwikla, Amy Haskell, Claude Sand 
 

School Council Members: Jaclyn Bergerson, Tiffany Fankhanel, Christine Louvar, James Marcotte, Trudy Peterson 
 

Trustees: Hank Krigbaum, Shannon Schmidt 

 

St. Philip’s Church 
 

218-444-4262 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org 

 

Parish Staff 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck                       441-4901 
 

Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann                441-4902 
 

Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson         441-4903 
 

Director of  Stewardship & Development: 
 Maryhelen Chadwick              441-4906 
 

Director of Music & Liturgy:  
 Aana Freihammer                   441-4905 

 

Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith 
Formation/Safe Environ. Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                             441-4944 
 

Parish Administrative Assistant: 
 Robb Naylor                           441-4904 
 

Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
 Luke Alexander                      441-4908 
 

Campus Ministry/Adult Faith Formation: 
 Blake Quick                            441-4907 
 

Parish Office Coordinator:  
 Tammy Johnson                    441-4900 
 

Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack                                     
 

Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
 Jim Shaw  
 

. 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 218-444-4938 

Principal: 
 Carol Rettinger                       ext. 4941 
 

School Office Staff: 
      Jean Patnode          441-4940 
 Kerry Frauenholtz                   441-4942 
 Camille Moreno                      441-4943 
 Marcy Quick        441-4940 
 

Sister Parish 
St. Charles Pennington 

Saturday at 4:00 PM 
(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 

 

Newman Catholic Ministries 
BSU/NWTC 

Events held at various locations on BSU    
campus. All sacramental events take place     

at St. Philip’s Church. 
 

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Saturday    

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

 

Diocese of Crookston 
Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Louann McGlynn 
 218-281-7895 

Happy Palm Sunday!                                                                             April 9, 2017 
 

    It is hard to comprehend that Lent is almost over.  It seems to have gone by 
very quickly.  Now comes a very busy and exciting Holy Week.  Today we proclaim 
the Passion of our Lord.  The first reading of our Lord's sacrifice and suffering for us. 
 

    Monday evening, April 10th at 6:30 PM, is the Chrism Mass.  This Mass is 
held at the Cathedral in Crookston with Bishop Hoeppner presiding.  During this Mass 
the Bishop consecrates the Sacred Chrism and the Oil of the Infirmed, and the Oil of 
Catechumens are blessed.  We will use these oils in the celebration of the Sacraments 
here in our parish for the next year.  Also, the priests of our Diocese will be called to 
renew publicly their priestly promises.  I strongly encourage you to take part in this 
beautiful liturgy! 
 

    Thursday  evening the 13th, begins the Sacred Paschal Triduum, with the 
celebration of the Mass of the Lord's Supper at 7:00 PM.  During this Mass we 
celebrate the Washing of Feet and the institution by Jesus of the Eucharist. 
 

    Friday the 14th, is Good Friday, the one day during the year that Mass is not 
celebrated.  At 3:00 PM and again at 6:30 PM there takes place the celebration of the 
Lord's Passion consisting of three parts, namely, the Liturgy of the Word with the 
proclamation of the Passion, the Adoration of the Cross, and Holy Communion. 
Saturday the 15th at 8:30 PM, comes the culmination of all we have been preparing 
for during the season of Lent,  the highlight of our entire liturgical year as Catholics.  
We celebrate The Easter Vigil in the Holy Night, the greatest and most noble of all 
solemnities.  So many exciting things happen during the Easter Vigil Mass, from the 
lighting of our new Easter Candle and procession into the church, to the singing of the 
Easter Proclamation and Liturgy of the Word which envelopes the history of our faith, 
followed by the Baptismal and Confirmation Liturgy through which we welcome new 
members into our faith community.  This is a wonderful time to celebrate these 
sacraments as we celebrate our Risen Lord having conquered death and bringing new 
life. 
 

    Sunday the 16th, we celebrate our Risen Lord with our three Easter Sunday 
Masses at 7:30, 9:00 and 11:00 AM. 
 

    I encourage you to take part in as many of these wonderful liturgies as possible.  
I also encourage you to celebrate the Sacrament of Reconciliation before the Triduum 
begins so that you are ready to celebrate the new life which our Risen Lord brings! 
 

May you have a blessed and Happy, Holy Week and Easter, 
Deacon Kermit 



 

Monday, Apr 10 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Don Sweeney     

Tuesday, Apr 11 
12:10 PM Mass: +Linda Gutnick 
  6:30 PM Mass: +Kathryn Marie Yavarow        

Wednesday, Apr 12 
  8:40 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Bob & Maggie McCalip 
Thursday, Apr 13  Holy Thursday 
No Nursing Home Mass Today 
No Communion Service at Nursing Home Today 
7:00 PM Mass: Spec Intentions for Phinehas Hanson 
 

Friday, Apr 14  Good Friday 
  3:00 PM Good Friday Service 
  6:30 PM Good Friday Service 
 

Saturday, Apr 15  Holy Saturday 
  8:30 PM Mass: +Cy Pulczinski    

Sunday, Apr 16  Easter Sunday 
  7:30 AM Mass: +Ann Schmickle 
  9:00 AM Mass: For the People 
11:00 AM Mass: +Stephanie Vencel Leikvoll 
No 6:30 PM Mass Tonight 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For April 10 to 16 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

DAILY READINGS 
For the Week of April 10 to 16 

Monday, Apr 10 
  8:05 AM Community Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
10:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  5:30 PM Cub Scout Pack 32 (Social Hall) 
  5:45 PM Bible Study– Entertaining Angels (St. Greg/Grt Rm)    

Tuesday, Apr 11 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  8:05 AM Community Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
12:45 PM Lenten Soup/Sandwich Luncheon (Social Hall) 
  3:15 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall) 
  3:15 PM Wolf Den Mtg. (Social Hall) 
  5:05 PM Community Evening Prayer (Chapel) 
  7:00 PM School Council Mtg (St. Kateri Rm) 
  7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym) 
  7:00 PM Newman M&M Night (Cafeteria) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel) 
 

Wednesday, Apr 12 
  8:05 AM Community Morning Prayer (Chapel)   
  9:40 AM Rosary for Schools (Chapel) 
  5:05 PM Community Evening Prayer (Chapel) 
  6:30 PM Faith Formation, Grades 1-11 
 

Thursday, Apr 13 
  Holy Thursday 
  8:05 AM Community Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  8:00 PM to Midnight Eucharistic Adoration (Chapel) 
 

Friday, Apr 14  Good Friday 
Parish Offices Closed Today          

Saturday, Apr 15  Holy Saturday  
 

Sunday, Apr 16   Happy Easter!    

Monday, Apr 17 
Parish Offices Closed Today 
No Adoration Today   

Monday, Apr 10 
● Is 42:1-7 
● Ps 27:1-3,13-14 
● Jn 12:1-11 
 

Tuesday, Apr 11 
● Is 49:1-6 
● Ps 71:1-4a,5-6ab,15,17 
● Jn 13:21-33,36-38 

 

Wednesday, Apr 12 
● Is 50:4-9a 
● Ps 69:8-10,21-22,31,33-34 
● Mt 26:14-25 
 

Thursday, Apr 13 
● Ex 12:1-8,11-14 
● Ps 116:12-13,15-16bc,17-18 
● 1 Cor 11:23-26 
● Jn 13:1-15 
 

Friday, Apr 14 
● Is 52:13-53:12 
● Ps 31:2,6,12-13,15-17,25 
● Heb 4:14-16; 5:7-9 
● Jn 18:1-19:42 
 

 

Saturday, Apr 15 
● Gn 1:1-2:2 
● Gn 22:1-18 
● Exodus 15 
● Isaiah 54:5-14 
● Isaiah 55:1-11 
● Romans 6:3-11 
 

Sunday, Apr 16 
● Acts 10:34a,37-43 
● Ps 118:1-2,16-17,22-23 
● Col 3:1-4 
● Jn 20:1-9 

It is Holy Week! There are several 
changes in Mass schedules throughout 
the week that you need to be aware of. 
 

On Holy Thursday, there will be no 
nursing home Mass, or Communion 
Service at the nursing home. 
 

Good Friday Services are at 3:00 and 
6:30 PM, with no Daily Mass 
 

Easter Vigil (Holy Saturday) will start at 
8:30 PM, with no Daily Mass. 
 

Mass will be celebrated at the usual 
times on Easter Sunday, but no 6:30 PM 
Mass. 
 

On Easter Monday, there will not be 
Adoration in the Chapel. 



BAPTISM PREPARATION CLASS 
 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for 
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The 
next session will be on May 7.  Please call the Parish Office at 
444-4262 to register, or for more information. 

PARISH LIFE 

SACRAMENTAL LIFE 

The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes 
through the waters of baptism, Grady James Rupp, 
son of Corey & Stephanie Rupp, and Hudson Lee 
MaGaurn, son of Carl & Ashley MaGaurn. May they 
be filled with the Holy Spirit! 

FAITH FORMATION 

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families of 
Jerome Dufault and Chad Westrum, brother of 
Jesse Westrum. May they find rest and peace, &  
may their families find comfort in God’s love. 

Holy Thursday Foot Washing 
 

We are looking for volunteers to have their feet washed on  
Holy Thursday. If you are interested, please contact Aana Frei-
hammer at afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 441-4905. 

Easter Flowers for St. Philip’s Church will be 
supplied, in part, through the generous donations 
given by parishioners in memory of deceased loved 
ones, or in honor of the living. 

If you wish to make a memorial, please use your 
Easter Flowers envelope in your box of offertory envelopes.  Or 
place your donation in an envelope clearly marked as Easter 
Flowers. Please indicate the name of the deceased person(s) 
your gift is in memory of or the name  
of the living person(s) your gift is in honor of.  
 

Please place your envelope in the collection basket or turn it in 
to the parish office.  All memorials will be published in the 
parish bulletin following Easter. 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 

St. Philip’s will be hosting the New Evangelization Summit May 
12-13th. We are looking for dedicated volunteers to help, with a 
wide array of available tasks to be done for the Summit. Please 
contact Blake at 218-441-4907 or bquick@stphilipsbemidji.org 
if interested or for more information. This is a great way to 
catch those volunteer hours at the tail end of the year! 

SAVE THE DATE! 
 

On Wednesday, May 3 we will again honor our parishioners at 
the  annual Volunteer Appreciation Dinner! More information 
will be coming out soon... 

Getting Ahead in Bemidji... 
A program headed by the St. Vincent de Paul Society is 
looking for volunteers for childcare during their meetings on 
Tuesdays from 5:30-8 PM beginning in April. If you are 
interested please contact Blake or Luke at 441-4907/4908, or 
feel free to email either. Note that you must be on the 
Volunteer list by having completed the Safe Environment 
Certification. 

Thank You to everyone who donated to my Eagle Scout 
Project to plant trees and grave marker raising at Holy Cross. 
Your generosity is greatly appreciated.    Aaron Hoefer 

Welcomed into our faith family is Carli Rae Manjorin  
who was baptized and fully initiated into the Catholic 
Church on April 1st.  May she be filled abundantly 
with the fire of the Holy Spirit! 

Abigail Freihammer Benefit 
 

Give from the Heart! You are invited to 
take part in this breakfast benefit on 
Sunday, May 7 from 8:30 AM to 1 PM in 
the St. Philip’s Social Hall.  Enjoy 
scrambled eggs, French toast, fruit, juice/
coffee for a free will offering. Also, there 
will be a fabulous bake sale, lucky draw 
baskets & silent auction. 
 

All proceeds will be used to defer medical expenses for a heart 
transplant in the near future due to Abby’s heart condition, 
Cardiomyopathy, and future medical needs that will be 
inevitable.  
 

If you are unable to attend the benefit and would like to make 
a donation, mail or deliver checks to: 
 

First National Bank Bemidji 
PO Box 670 
Bemidji, MN 56619-0670 
*Checks should be made out to: Abigail Freihammer - Benefit Account. 
 

Call the Parish Office for more information, 218-444-4262. 

First Eucharist Prayer Partner Cards 
First Eucharist Prayer Partner cards are due 
Wednesday, April 26th.  Cards can be dropped off at 
the Parish Office or put in the collection.  Questions 
contact Kris Jensen at 441-4944. 

                            

                        St. Philip’s Church 
 
 
 
 
 
  Monday, April 10 ~ Chrism Mass ~ 6:30pm  
  ~ Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception, Crookston 
 

 Thursday, April 13 ~ Holy Thursday ~ 7:00pm 
  ~ Eucharistic Adoration, 8:00pm to Midnight 
 

 Friday, April 14 ~ Good Friday 
   ~ 3:00pm and 6:30pm 
 

 Saturday, April 15 ~ Easter Vigil ~ 8:30pm 
 

 Sunday, April 15 ~ Easter Sunday 
  ~ 7:30am, 9:00am, and 11:00am 





STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 
Fiscal Year July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 

 

Last Week's Mass Attendance 
   Apr 1                         5:30 PM                        279____    
   Apr 2                     7:30 AM                     198____   
   Apr 2                   9:00 AM                   302____ 
   Apr 2                11:00 AM                         333____        
     Apr 2                      6:30 PM                                 84  ___      

Goals 
•Weekly goal to meet budget:                 $   16,355.00   
•Increase needed weekly to meet the 
  Roof/AC project over 36 months:     $     1,722.00  
•Increase needed weekly for maintenance  
  escrow account over 5 years:     $     1,126.00 
New weekly goal total:                          $  19,203.00  
     

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART 

 

Week #40 
Actual Contributions  

(received the  
weekend of 4/2/2017) 

Envelopes  $   14,024.77   
EFT Env.  $   10,127.50 
Loose Plate  $        996.15 
Children’s      $          39.02 
Total                 $  25,187.44 

ROSARY REPAIR & PURCHASE 
If you have a rosary, old or new that needs fixing, you may call 
on Mary Yerbich to do the repair. Mary has rosaries for sale 
including Job’s Tears, and also will make custom rosaries to fit 
your needs . She makes mission rosaries to give away, so if you 
are in need, give her a call.  218-209-9529 or email at 
mary4jmj@gmail.com. 

St. Philip’s School Graduates of 2013 
The St. Philip’s Parent Association will provide a $250 college 
scholarship to one member of the St. Philip’s School eighth 
grade graduating class of 2013. The deadline to apply is April 
20, 2017. Scholarship explanation letters can be picked up at 
the Bemidji High School guidance office or at the Parish Office. 

40 DAYS FOR LIFE 2017 Spring Nationwide Campaign 
March 1 – April 9, 2017 

 

With just a week to go in the campaign, 362 babies have been 
spared from abortion (that are known of) worldwide.  In addi-
tion, 40 Days for Life headquarters reported more than 13,000 
total lives saved since coordinated campaigns started in 2007.  
Praise God for what He has done!   
www.40daysforlife.com/Day 34; April 3, 2017 

 

Next parish hour of prayer at Planned Parenthood of 
Bemidji:  Saturday, April 15 (Holy Saturday), 10 – 11 AM.  The 
hour is for all ages, families included.  Can’t stay the full hour?  
Stay for any length of time.  Peaceful signs are welcome and 
provided.  Questions?  218-368-9019. 

ASSISTANTS NEEDED 
Would you like to combine compassion and cooking? Consider 
using your talents as part of the funeral committee. The 
committee chair is looking for assistants to provide, organize, 
and prepare meals for grieving families and friends. Events are 
scheduled when necessary. If you would like to know more, 
please call Sue Lucas at 218-766-9518. 

If You Love Plants… 
 

During the Easter Season we need extra help caring for our 
beautiful plants and flowers. Call the Parish Office if you would 
be interested in helping. 

Fundraiser for Little Flowers 
Intro to Watercolor Painting class taught by Judy Selby on April 
22, at St. Philip's (2:00-4:00PM).  Suggested donation $30.  RSVP 
to Gerri at 333-8651. 

DAA UPDATE… 
Congratulations to St. Charles, Pennington for reaching and ex-
ceeding their Diocesan Annual Appeal goal as of April 3rd— 
They are at 103.65% of goal! St. Philip’s is sitting at 89.35% of 
goal. It’s not too late to pledge or make a one-time gift, so 
please pray about the needs of the Diocese and discern if you 
are able to help in reaching St. Philip’s goal of $76,825. 











 




